## The Board of Supervisors of Contra Costa County, California

In the matter of recognizing the Central Contra Costa Sanitary District on the 20th Anniversary of the Household Hazardous Waste Collection Facility

Resolution No. 2017/356

WHEREAS, the Central Contra Costa Sanitary District established the first permanent Household Hazardous Waste Collection Facility in Contra Costa County in 1997; and

WHEREAS, the Household Hazardous Waste Collection Facility provides a safe, reliable and convenient method for residents and small businesses to dispose of leftover paint, pesticides, used motor oil, batteries, and other household hazardous materials; and

WHEREAS, in its twenty years in operation, the award-winning facility has collected more than 36 million pounds of household hazardous waste; and

WHEREAS, more than ninety percent of the hazardous waste collected (30.7 million pounds) has been recycled, recovered as resource conserving fuel, or reused; and

WHEREAS, the Household Hazardous Waste Collection Facility exemplifies Central Contra Costa Sanitary District's commitment to environmental protection and pollution prevention; and

WHEREAS, the leadership and staff of Central Contra Costa Sanitary District will commemorate the 20<sup>th</sup> Anniversary by hosting a community collection drive from October 16 – 21, 2017; and

WHEREAS, Central Contra Costa Sanitary District 20<sup>th</sup> Anniversary collection drive will increase customer awareness and engagement with the Household Hazardous Waste Collection Facility; and

WHEREAS, Central Contra Costa Sanitary District has worked in partnership with Contra Costa County to provide critical services such as the Household Hazardous Waste Collection Facility and serve the needs of the public.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Supervisors of Contra Costa County does hereby congratulate Central Contra Costa Sanitary District on the 20<sup>th</sup> Anniversary of the Household Hazardous Waste Collection Facility and encourages all Contra Costa County eligible residents to utilize the Household Hazardous Waste Collection Facility to properly dispose of their household hazardous waste.

PASSED by a unanimous vote of the Board of Supervisors members present this 17th day of October, 2017.

FEDERAL D. GLOVER

Chair,

District V Supervisor

JOHN GIOIA

District I Supervisor

CANDACE ANDERSEN

District II Supervisor

DIANE BURGIS KAREN MIT

District III Supervisor District IV Supervisor

I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and entered on the minutes of the Board of Supervisors on the date shown:

ATTESTED: October 17, 2017

DAVID TWA, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors and County Administrator

By Stephanie Wello , Deputy

